
 

Director of BREP & ET - Valencia Report 
Page 1 of 3 

 

 

 

 

 

A. Business Retention & Expansion 

 

 Project Todd  -  Previous  -  I was contacted by a development team retained by the 
client to help navigate their project to build an approximately 100K sf, two story Class A 
office complex that has 50K sf floor plates.  Site would be in the 8-10 acre range. The 
development team is gathering intel for presentation before the client’s December 
Board of Director’s meeting.  Early schedule is to have the CO and move in Q4 of 2019 or 
early Q1 of 2020.    Update now for this report:  I was contacted within the last week 
from the Client and shared the following:  We are still in the middle of the programming 
work with our architect.  As soon as we finish up (I imagine sometime in January), the 
groups will be in touch and then we can discuss next steps.  Have a great rest of your 
year!  Jan 2018 update:  I am waiting for word on their December BOD Meeting… and 
here it is:  …the board is supportive of our ongoing efforts.  We’re still finalizing the 
programming / visioning work with Gensler.  Once that is complete, we will be around 
the market looking at potential options.  Feb 2018  -  No Update at this time from the 
client. 

 Project Sweet  -  Previous  -  New Retention & Expansion opportunity is in discussion.  
With recent discussions and development in our community regarding annexation, this 
has become a relocation, retention and expansion opportunity.  The short term effort 
will be to maintain current location and have some square footage increases, along with 
job growth.  And over the next 6 to 12 months, to design, build and occupy a totally 
different location and facility.  Update for this report:  A Pre Development meeting has 
been scheduled for January 10th between the City Team and the Project Sweet Team to 
discuss the annexation subject matter and to look at preliminary layout plans of an 
onsite small expansion for their administrative operations.  Jan 2018 update:  The Pre 
Development meeting was held on the 10th.  Discussion points were on annexation 
process, potential zoning changes and a development agreement.  At this time, major 
concerns are bring sewer and water to the facilities on the property.  Distances of up to 
2,000 feet are being discussed and at what cost.  Engineering is done on the sewer but 
remains to be done on water and fire safety needs.  Client will be working these 
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concerns and will come back for another Development Meeting.  Project is strong, but 
still needs time to address.  Feb 2018  -  Client is still working the annexation subject 
matter.  At this time… quiet.   February 26, 2018  8:30 am Finally caught 
up with Robert on a phone call.  At this time they are concentrating on their business.  
Critical at this time is warehouse space.  At their Georgia operation they are partnering 
with a warehouse builder to build adjacent to them there, so we’ll see how that works 
out.  On the local level, with the “complexities” of annexation, need for two entries 
(fire), neighbors not willing to sell (or cooperate), need for a loop water supply, etc. it’s 
all just too expensive at this immediate time.  That’s not to say on down the road they 
still might go this route, but right now probably not.  So, for now they will stay pat.  
Discussion was too that we didn’t want them to leave McKinney and Robert still 
indicates that their home is and will be McKinney.  We will stay in touch and be available 
for each other.  At this time he has no plans to visit the GA operation for a while.  As a 
note here” Robert mentioned that a major customer was putting them in their May 
Catalog and was going to add $3 plus million to their bottom line and thus their 
immediate concentration on the business side! 

 Playful  -  I met with the Playful team on Feb 6th.  Imagine this… they are only behind schedule 
two weeks and over budget about 2 mil!  It’s still a work in process.  The interior floors are being 
installed and once weather warms up a bit, concrete will be poured.  At this time the operations 
team of Playful is hoping to move in at the end of July.  Hmmm… we’ll see.  Gage says that’s 
pretty aggressive but that is the push! 

 Project Saucer  -  New opportunity for an(other) expansion of a local business.  Initial meeting 
will be held on January 31st.   Feb 2018.  Met with the executive team on Jan 31st.  They are still 
planning on an expansion, but it might be toward the third quarter.  I meet with them again in 
March.  No further update on this March report at this time. 

 Project Napkin  -  Local company looking to expand.  Very early discussions and looking at a 
property now to see if it will fit/work. 

 Project Garden  -  Local company looking to expand.  Predevelopment meeting held on Jan 11th.  
Project is making progress and will be will have more of an update in the April report. 

 

B. Business Attraction  -  None at this time 

 

C. Entrepreneurship 

 Mark Cottam with The WERX is working with Lance Black to house the Maker Space at the 

McKinney Technology Center.  Please see the attached Maker Space for Innovation in Collin 

County and the Regional Innovation Strategies i6 grant Scope of Work for 2018. 
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 Paul Grimes’, Culture of Innovation group’s next meeting will be on March 29th and will be our 

third meeting.    Jennifer L. Blalock, Ed.D., Vice President, Workforce & Economic Development, 

Collin College District will be facilitating and hosting this meeting and is being held at the Collin 

College Higher Education building.  The agenda is forthcoming and will be shared when it comes 

available. 

 

 

 

 

  NA 
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